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CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gavel). . . Good morning. The Water Resource Committee meeting for
November 16, 2010 will come to order. We have quorum and we'd like to introduce the
Members that are here this morning. First of all, I'd like to start up, start with the Vice-Chair of
the Committee and the Budget Chair, Mr. Joseph Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Good, good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. The lovely, young lady from Upcountry and our Land Use
Chair, Ms. Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And our Planning Committee Chair and from the island of
Lanai, Mr. Sol Kaho`ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And our East Member representative and our Infrastructure
Chair, Mr. Bill Kauakea Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha. Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And then, I am the Chair of the Committee, Michael Victorino.
Today, I don't have any of the other Members available. Excused today will be Vice-Chair of the
Council, Michael Molina, and the Chair of the Council, Danny Mateo. We have Administration
today available with us, Jeffrey Eng, the Director of Water, Water, the Director of the Water
Supply.
MR. ENG: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And then we have our Corporation Counsel, Mr. Edward Kushi.
MR. KUSHI: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning, sir. Also available today, because he'll be covering the, the
Water Use and Development Plan for the Central System, Mr. Carl Freedman from Haiku Design
and Analysts [sic], consultant to the Department.
MR. FREEDMAN: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Of course, our valuable Staff that, you know, without them,
we'd be kind of lost, our Committee Secretary, Tammy Frias. Good morning, Tammy.
MS. FRIAS: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And our Legislative Analyst, Kim Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And, Kim, are we up with your computer?
MS. WILLENBRINK: We're up.
CHAIR VICTORINO: We're up. Okay. Very good. Okay. We do have one testifier. I was just going
to go into that area for public, in fact, today, we have just one item we're going to be discussing,
WR-4, the Water Use and Development Plan. We have one testifier today, so we will start public
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testimony. But before we do, I would like to ask anyone in the gallery and any of the Members
or anyone in the room, to make, to please make sure that all noise-making devices are off. If you
have a cell phone or pager or something of that nature, please put it on vibrate or turn it off.
Decorum will be followed. Anyone when requesting to sign up for public testimony, we have a
desk located in the 8 th floor lobby, so you may sign up for testimony. Testimony is limited to
three minutes, with one minute to conclude. Please state your name and who you're
representing, if anyone, before we, before you start testifying. If there's no objections, I will
now take public testimony. Committee?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. We have one testifier who has signed up to, this morning,
Ms. Rosemary Robbins and she will be talking about the EPA Upcountry Oversight Advisory
Committee for which she served on, and is, she is presently the current chair. Ms. Robbins?
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. .
MS. ROBBINS: Thank you. Good morning, everybody.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Good morning.
MS. ROBBINS: We have some people missing. Okay. I appreciate the opportunity to be here. I would
like to just start out with follow through on last month's testimony. Two of you folks asked
questions and I gave an answer off the cuff, which I'm still supporting in our records, but have
had a little chance to talk with other people and to add on to that, if I may. So one of the
questions was, do, is the person before the microphone right then and the OAC think that
contaminated water can be sufficiently treated to become potable? Thank you, Gladys, for that
question. And I answered that the, that the information for that needs to come, not from me, but
from talented and educated to those needs, data coming from the EPA and the National Institutes
of Health, Centers for Disease Control, Department of Agriculture, on the private sector and
from the American Waterworks Association and I'm sure there are others on there. I'm an
educator, I'm not a water engineer, on the science. I've learned a lot working with this
Environmental Protection Agency required Oversight Advisory Committee, a lot of stuff that I
wish weren't there to be known. But today, I'd like to add to that, that the disinfection
by-products, if we're going to apply things to proven really seriously contaminated water, those
by-products themselves can be so devastating. Mention the analogy to Vioxx, good for the
knees, killer for the heart. Okay. And I connected with the kidney dialysis group here. The
number of people in Maui County receiving dialysis, that's not counting the people on the wait
list, is no way near appropriate for the population numbers of the County of Maui. So lots of
pain and suffering from people who have acquired kidney problems, and kidney problems is one
of the very devastating problems that comes from use of things to nail the original problem, the
atrazine, the DBCP, all the rest of that stuff that has been in the soil. So, that's an addendum to
that. Second question, thank you, Sol, for asking that, was recommendations on how to
ameliorate those problems? I quoted and read from the executive summary of two of the studies,
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the Boyle Engineering Study that began in '04 and the EPA Optimization Study that was done
more recently. And the original study of, of those two, was for biological as well as lead
contamination in the Upcountry water. And the County, at that time, chose to really concentrate
on the lead. The EPA has a zero tolerance for lead. Zero as in zero, can't happen. But it also
was saying at that point in time that the problem was in the meter to the heater, meaning on the
homeowners' dime to resolve the problem. And nobody was dealing with the fact that the
delivery system from the County that got the water to the meters had bad stuff in it. And the
original half million dollar grant that the Upcountry people applied for and got through
Dan Inouye was administered by the Council. The OAC was not a 501(3)(c) [sic] so we did not
stand to receive any of that money and see how it was distributed. And when we looked at some
of the things that were involved on the State level, the State Drinking Water, Safe Drinking Water
Revolving Fund, that was like a 43 page set of statements that we boiled down into one sheet,
two sides, distributed that to the Council Members at that time so they would be sure they had it.
And it was identifying that money from the Fed got to the State and the State didn't necessarily
spend it on topic or on time. And this morning when I was driving down, our incoming
Lieutenant Governor, Brian Schatz, was talking about the fact that we need to be careful that
Hawaii spends on time and on target any money that it's getting from the Fed. And we get a lot
of money from the Fed and stand to get more from it because we can apply for it. We need to
have the will and the talent to be able to write up those applications for doing that. So, as I
started out last month saying, I'm totally confident that nobody in the Water Department, nobody
on the County Council, including the Water Resources Committee, has any intention of
personally poisoning people, not there. But the ramifications are that there has been harm done
and will continue to be done if we don't do something else. And for example, again, this
morning I heard that the University of California, UCLA...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Robbins, can you, can you conclude in the next 30 seconds, please?
MS. ROBBINS: I can.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, please.
MS. ROBBINS: And, and the point being, that this is another step ahead. UCLA, Stanford, and
CalTech have joined together to recruit people from Hawaii, our high school kids--I teach some
of them--to go over there because it means more money for the California system to get our kids
over there. It's great that we would have that expanded opportunity for education, but we want
them back. We want them to be well educated from whatever the source, and to be able to go
after the affordable housing. So please, please go after the talent that's out there. Don't limit it
to the talent that we already know. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any questions for the testifier? Ms. Baisa, followed by
Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Rosemary --
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MS. ROBBINS: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --for being here this morning and thank you for the follow-up. The
reason I asked the question was I think it's very relevant to, to know what a group like yours
feels and thinks about this whole issue of contaminated water and whether or not it can be
cleaned up, because as we are looking at acquisition of wells or other places where we get water
that may have issues -MS. ROBBINS: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --I think it makes sense that if there is concern whether or not this can
even be cleaned up and if it can be, about the by-products that might be harmful, then we need to
think about that. Because if we're going to make a major investment and as soon as it's made,
find out that we're going run into a brick wall in being able to use it, then it doesn't make any
sense to me.
MS. ROBBINS: We're together on that. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you very much.
MS. ROBBINS: Uh-huh.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Ms. Robbins, good morning, thank you for
being here.
MS. ROBBINS: Good morning. Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, I just wanted little more information and some clarification
when you alluded to the relationship between kidney disease and the water. Are, are you saying
there's some contaminants or things in the water that have a direct relationship with kidney
disease -MS .ROBBINS: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --or kidney failure?
MS. ROBBINS: Absolutely. One of the documents that I brought in last month was from a September
release from the EPA. And it listed this problem coming from whatever was applied to the soil in
the surrounding area, the water--what do we call that?--the source water assessments. And, and
kidney was one of them and liver was one. We only have, per person, one liver. And the wait for
transplants on this is going to, for the major part of the population, outlive the person who
applied and died in the meantime. But the kidney thing was something that I could get right
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here. Those stats are right here from the Kidney Foundation, and they're crushing. And anybody
who's of a legal set of hearing aids is going to hear pain and suffering. And the suits, they're
going to cost, God knows what, if we don't do something. Thank you, Gladys, for preventing
that. Alright. So the good news is we can do better, and we need to. And we need to have talent
beyond the talent that we already have. All of us are going to draw our last breath and then
what?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MS. ROBBINS: I mean, for whatever cause. We need to be able to think beyond and have people on
board that are going to be able to bring us up to snuff. And thank you for your work because
we're not seeing you go after areas that, recommending going after areas that have a lot of
history of some of the crops that we've had here that have had applications that have been
harmful.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So, Ms. Robbins, are you saying that at the filtration and treatment
processes we now use in, in our Department of Water Supply, is not removing some of the things
that affect kidneys and liver?
MS. ROBBINS: Not sufficiently.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Excuse me?
MS. ROBBINS: Not sufficiently.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see.
MS. ROBBINS: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, and there's statistics and, and proof on that?
MS. ROBBINS: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for your testimony this morning.
MS. ROBBINS: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you, Ms. Robbins.
MS. ROBBINS: You're welcome.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: I will now make available anyone in the gallery, which I don't see anybody but
just to be on the safe side, anyone who wants to give public testimony has an...approach the
podium. If not, with your, with no objections, I'll close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .

ITEM NO. 4: WATER USE AND DEVELOPMENT PLAN UPDATE (C.C. Nos. 10-119 and 10-120)

CHAIR VICTORINO: Ladies and gentlemen, today we're going to be working on the Water Use and
Development Final Candidate Strategies and if you would refer to paragraph number three of
today's agenda, the correspondence dated November 9, 2010, from the Department of
Corporation Counsel, transmitting a proposed bill entitled, "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
ADOPTING THE UPDATE TO THE WATER USE AND DEVELOPMENT PLAN FOR THE
DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY'S CENTRAL MAUI DISTRICT PLAN". The purpose of
the proposed bill is to adopt the document attached with Exhibit, as Exhibit "1", and entitled,
"Maui County Water Use and Development Plan Central DWS District Plan Update". Exhibit
"1" is the revised version of the Water Use and Development Plan Update, submitted by the
Department of Water Supply. One, if the Committee decides today to vote to pass the proposed
bill on first reading, then there will be enough time for the Council to pass second and final, final
readings for the, before the end of this term. If the Committee decides to defer the item today, it
will automatically be referred to the next term. So, you know the differences there. And at this
time, I would like to ask Kim for an update. If, Kim, you would give us some specific
background as far as what we do today and what ramifications this will have on the plan itself.
Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. Thank you, Chair. As the Committee knows, on November 9 th , we passed
a bill on second and final reading, Bill No. 80, which removes the deadlines for extension, so
that you have a little more flexibility because of things, we've noticed that things will come up,
like budget session and we'll be getting these bills consecutively, there'll be several installments.
That bill passed on November 9 th . Today, as the Chair mentioned, if you can get through this
Water Use and Development Plan today, you will have time to pass it first reading on
December 3 rd and then second reading on December 7 th [sic] whereby going into the new term, it
will already be taken care of and then the next installment would be coming. If that does not
happen then it will, as the Chair mentioned, automatically move to the next term to continue
where it's left off today. At the 11/19 meeting which is coming up, there is an item, I think it's
County Communication 10-259 that the Committee Chair will be making a motion on. It is the
reso to extend the deadline because no matter what you do today, we will be unable to meet the
December 1 st deadline of that initial 180 days that we had to do it. So, if it passed out today,
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that's great, but still first reading and second reading would still happen after that December 1
deadline. Does that make sense to everyone?

st

CHAIR VICTORINO: Questions? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you, Chair. Ms. Willenbrink, I heard you mention a couple
of dates.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: First reading, you said, December 3 rd ?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And second reading, December 7 th . So are you telling me there is a
Council meeting scheduled on the 7 th ?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Seventeenth.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It's not in my calendar.
MS. WILLENBRINK: December 17 th .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Seventeen.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Seventeen.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Alright. Now I'm okay. Thanks.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Well, I was going to correct that, but thank you, you know. I, I, I saw that
when she said 7 th , so I, okay. Any other questions for Ms. Willenbrink in regards to what we are
looking to try to accomplish today? Okay. If none, then we'll move ahead. At this time, I'd like
to take a quick recess. Please don't leave your chairs. I'll have Mr. Carl Freedman get ready to
make his presentation and we can start getting into deliberations. Okay. So this meeting will
stand in recess subject to the Chair calling it back to order. . . . (gavel).. .

RECESS: 9:23 a.m.
RECONVENE: 9:24 a.m.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: . . . (gavel). . . Okay. The Water Resource and... Water Resource Committee will
come back to order. At this time, I'd like to introduce Mr. Carl Freedman to give us an update on
the revisions and the Final Candidate Strategies. Mr. Freedman?
Note: Computer-generated presentation.

MR. FREEDMAN: Yes. Good morning, everyone. Is this mic on? Can you hear me okay?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yup.
MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. I think I've lost count, I, we're probably about, on about the sixth or
seventh meeting where we've addressed this. The document that I have pictured up there is a
new document that's in your binders, dated November 16 th , today. And this document is what is
referred to in the ordinance really, that would be, is what would be approved. And this document
basically is a compilation of all of the markups that you have gotten so far. So there's...except
for just, I think, one forward edit in here that I will point out to you, there's nothing new in here,
with the exception that the Table of Contents has been temporarily, you know, tabulated to these
pages. It will be redone in the final. And the Appendix B that was sent out with the, to the
Board of Water Supply has been attached at the end. So, we've been through, I'm going to put
up the Table of Contents here for a second. We've been through all of the sections before with
all of the markups. Now the markups that you see in this draft show the difference between what
went out to the Board of Water Supply and public review and what has been presented to you.
But we've been through all the markups, the text and the markups of the plan all except for the
section here, Recommended Central District Plan. And that's what we want to go over today.
And of course, we haven't slogged through the appendices. I don't think there was ever any
intent to do that. And we haven't gone through the supporting drafts which are up on the
website, they're referred to. So there are several chapters that are supporting this document that
we haven't reviewed. But the document that's before you today is what's up for approval. The,
let's see... The Recommended District Plan section here we're going through today has several
major sections. And what I thought I'd do to make, make quick sense of this, is to go through
the text of it once. And I'm just going to read the major titles, just so you can get an idea of what
the scope of the recommendations is in the chapter, in the, in the Recommendations section.
This section, oh, and then afterwards, we'll go back and look at, at wording. Now the rest of the
plan almost exclusively has been in the form of analysis and discussion. So the whole way the
text is written is, we had these meetings, we looked at this, the analysis shows this, this costs
more than that, this could be done this way. It's discussion, analysis, and, and assessment. This
section is where all of the more assertive language is put that would be kind of the actionable
part of the plan where actually policies would be stated in more affirmative language. So I want
to go through this section first. It's on Page, I think, 106 or 102. What is it on your...
CHAIR VICTORINO: 106 and 107.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah, 106 --
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, 106. Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: --is the printed page number at the bottom. And I'm going to go through first, just
to kind of give you the frame of it and then we can go back and look at the language. So, first of
all, is a quick summary of what is, what the plan includes. And that's actions to provide water
needs to its customers, conservation programs to reduce water production requirements, new
sources of water supply, and regulations and rate designs to promote responsible use of water.
Also, programs to protect the County's aquifers, watersheds, and streams. And the last section,
and this is something that I want to talk about, whether it should be in here or not, is priorities
and policies regarding water use and allocation. So the sections of this are, Short Term
Resources, and the short term resources would be, these are things that can be done immediately.
They don't affect one another. They're something would be done in any case. The first is
acquire committed and near term supply resources; optimize production from existing resources;
continue and accelerate leak detection and repair program; explore demand response options.
These are things that could be done in response to emergency conditions or drought conditions.
Then there's a section on. . .(clears throat). . . Long Term Resources. Excuse me. . . .(clears
throat). . . Now the long term resources are the major projects that are the subject of a lot of the
analysis and assessment. These are things that would be alternatives to one another, things
you're going to do this one or that one. They're the things that the plan is making decisions
between. And in this section, there's some discussion of each of the major candidate strategies
and then some recommendations. And the recommendations would be, and we can go back with
individual wording in a while. But it would be, monitor the Na Wai Eha surface water
proceedings, these would be the legal proceedings that are ongoing; proceed with Waiale Water
Treatment Plant negotiations and approvals to the extent possible pending determination of
assurance of long term water availability and price; consider alternate water treatment plant sites
and raw water storage reservoir configurations; water conservation measures, that's not put in the
term of a assertive statement but it would be pursue water conservation measures; and pursue
water recycling R-1 wastewater plant effluent measures; and monitor the feasibility and preserve
other long term options. So one of the main points here is we're not certain about what we're
going to be able to do, so this would just be we need to keep monitoring our other options as we
go forward. The next section is on regulatory mechanisms and that includes maintain and/or
extend the inverted block and progressive rate designs; review system expansion financing
policies and/or establish sufficient system development fees, in other words, we have to have
enough money to do what we want to do; establish water source development contract standards;
and establish clear, meaningful criteria for determining availability of water and the need for new
system supply resources. The next section is Resource Protection and Restoration. And under
the topic of Watershed protection and restoration, there are some very, just very simple policy
statements. Support watershed partnership agreements; support reforestation programs. Under
Wellhead protection, implement a wellhead aquifer protection ordinance for each island. Under
Stream restoration: support appropriate amendment of interim or permanent instream flow
standards by the Water Commission; support programs to protect and restore streams; and
consider impacts on the reliance on water from the, from streams in County land use
determinations. Under Protection of Cultural Resources: support stream restoration measures;
consult with Burial Council and local kuleana representatives regarding Department of Water
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Supply actions; and one, at the encouragement of the Board of Water Supply, abide by the State
Water Code and other applicable laws protecting traditional and customary practices and the
rights and interests of kuleana water users. Now all of these are stated very cryptically here.
They're all discussed in more detail in the draft and we've been over that at the prior meetings.
Under Energy Efficiency and Energy Production, the recommendations would be: establish
Department of Water Supply Energy Resource Coordinator position; identify and implement
energy efficiency opportunities, and once again, this is energy efficiency, we've already...as a
separate matter we've talked about water efficiency; identify and implement load management
opportunities, and this is electrical load management opportunities; and identify and implement
energy generation opportunities. The next major section is Water Allocation Policies. In this
section, I'll read the paragraph that's in here. This, this section of this report is currently drafted
to provide an expository discussion of possible water allocation policies. As this matter is
discussed in various public forums more concrete recommendations may be offered. It may be
appropriate to defer determination of water allocation policies to later sections of the Water Use
and Development Update process. And that is, that's my recommendation at this point and it's
the recommendation of the Department of Water Supply, is that this section, right now, we will
delete from the draft. And there are several reasons for doing that. First of all, to explain the
reason this is in here, was that we thought that the first document that came up before the
Council should offer some discussion of water allocation policy just to get the discussion going
and to frame the analysis. So the way this section is written now, it's more of a discussion about
possibilities and an explanation of how water allocation might work. The second... so, so I think
this section is really not written in the form that it could be approved now. The second matter is
that, this particular part of the draft has to do with the Department of Water Supply's Central
District. There's a forthcoming section of the draft which deals with the overall island resources
which would include water that's previously served pineapple or sugarcane, large agricultural
uses, ranching, the National Park, private systems. When we talk about water allocation, that has
a context, I guess there are two, two contexts for water allocation. One is the idea if you have a
limited amount of water, how do you allocate it amongst users? But the other way to look at is
the way we're looking at it in this draft which as per the Water Department systems and the, what
we're looking at in this particular draft, we have identified the land uses that are there, and
because all of the forecasts that we've done are based on the General Plan and the Island Plan
projections that are being used. So the sense in which this draft is allocating water to land use is
to describe where the water would be coming from that will be used for the land uses. So in this
section, the plan itself is allocating water to land use by identifying what sources, what
infrastructure would be necessary in order to provide water for the land uses. And the water
allocation policies here, we can go through this today if you want and if we have time, but the
suggestion here is we put off the specific water allocation policies that have to do with, you
know, if push comes to shove, and there's limited water, who gets it type allocation policies to
the appropriate place which would be the overall chapter that looks at all the water uses on, on
the island. So the suggestion here would be to delete that. I don't know if you want discussion
on that particular point right now, but I guess what the proposal is, is it would be to delete that.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. And what I'll do is I'll open the floor up to discussion at this
time. Questions for Mr. Freedman? Yes. Mr. Kaho`ohalahala?
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: So you are suggesting then that all of this section on the
water allocation policy, the entirety be deleted or just ... (inaudible) ...
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes. And that basically, not that the section would not ultimately become part of
the plan in some form, but for the plan that's on the table today which is the Department of Water
Supply Central District Plan, that this section would not be a part of, of what you're approving
today.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Okay. And, and can you, once again, tell me then what
your recommendation is for the deletion of -CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kaho`ohalahala, can you get your microphone? Yeah. Please.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Oh, I'm sorry.
CHAIR VICTORINO: They cannot hear. Thank you, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Can you, just one more time, explain what your
recommendations are for this deletion and so I clearly understand why you're proposing to delete
this section... entirely.
MR. FREEDMAN: Right. So what is proposed is that everything from the word water in what's on the
screen up there where the cursor is, till the end of this section on Page...
CHAIR VICTORINO: 117, is that true?
MR. FREEDMAN: 117 -COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --would be deleted from this draft that would be before you today. And the reasons
are first of all, this, the wording of this was not intended and is not currently in a form that you
could approve. This is basically a discussion of the subject rather than affirmative language.
And that's the way it was presented to the Water Advisory Committee, that's the way it was
originally presented here. At this point, this is not in the form...if you read through the section,
basically, it's saying you could do it this way, you could do it that way, here are some suggestions
for doing, you know, doing...so this is really a discussion at this point. And that discussion
needs to happen at some, some point. But the second reason is that the, the way in which water
allocation discussion, I guess the proper place from our point of view, that this discussion should
occur should be in the part of the Water Use and Development Plan that includes all of the
resources, not just the Water Department Central System, but includes all of the island resources.
So it's a forthcoming chapter, basically, that you will be looking at.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Okay. And, and that has not occurred then, is what
you're saying?
MR. FREEDMAN: That's [sic] chapter is not before you yet.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: No, no. I mean the discussion at all.
MR. FREEDMAN: No. We have not had this discussion yet. We've had some discussion at the Water
Advisory Committee, but we haven't talked about that yet.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: No. That's what I mean, at the Water Advisory
Committee, you have not had that discussion?
MR. FREEDMAN: We've had some discussion about, about the subject of water allocation and we
have discussed this particular section. There's been some discussion, this went out to the Board
of Water Supply, some of the public testimony was that this is the most important part of the, of
the whole draft.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: But I think that for purposes of this section of the Water Use and Development
Plan, we're not really, we're not really allocating water between users. We're not discussing,
you know, the subject of who gets what out of a limited supply. The, the current draft basically
is designed to provide sufficient water for all of the, the Department of Water Supply users. And
the sense in which it's doing what the statute requires, which is to allocate water to land use is to
allocate and identify the specific sources and the necessary infrastructure and to identify how that
is going to serve the proposed land uses.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: And that's the part that you're saying is not included in
here? Identifying the, the -MR. FREEDMAN: There's...
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: --totality of the, the resources.
MR. FREEDMAN: Right. I guess implicitly in this chapter, what this chapter is doing, what, what the
plan that's before you is doing, is it's identifying how the County will meet all of the water needs
of the Department's users.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: So there's not really any allocation going on there. The, the idea is we're, we are
providing all the water needs for the users. What's not in here is the discussion of things, for
example, that the Water Commission has to deal with, allocation of stream water to instream uses
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versus offstream uses, allocation of water between agriculture uses or municipal uses. When we
get to the Upcountry District, this issue becomes more poignant because even in terms of
infrastructure, we have issues that allocate water between agriculture uses, users and municipal
users and it's a rub. You know, with, you have dual line system in there, there are issues in that
draft where the infrastructure itself poses allocation questions. But in this draft for the Central
System, basically, we're providing water to, for all of the uses that are projected in, you know,
the base case for the General Plan and the Island Plans. So, I don't, I, I, I don't know if I'm
answering your question or not, I guess.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Yeah. I'll...I just want to take a look -MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: --closely at what's in here.
MR. FREEDMAN: I can go through it quickly if you'd like me to show what's in the section.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Uh-huh.
Note: Short pause.

MR. FREEDMAN: So the water allocation starts off with a discussion of what the Water Code requires
and basically explains that although it's a clear statement that the Water Use Development needs
to set forth the allocation of water to land use, it really is silent about what that means. And
there's been a lot of discussion about how water use and development plans are supposed to do
that on...and this has been on the State level and in several contested case discussions. There's
one discussion on the venues and purposes for allocations and it talks about the fact that
allocation has a meaning on the State level where the Water Commission allocates water between
instream and offstream users, where the water, where the Water Commission allocates between
users in designated areas, when they designate a water as a surface management area or as a
groundwater area, then they have the authority to allocate water. Otherwise, in undesignated
areas, on that level, we work according to common law, Hawaiian's own specific version of
common law. The other sense in which water allocation policies could be done was, would be
how the, how the County allocates water to its customers. And I know that you've talked about
ordinances that would be water allocation uses and those have to do with how the County, how,
how the County's own Department's resources would allocate water to the County's own users.
That's two separate venues for, for allocation. And the concept of who a user is, is entirely
different. In the State level and the, the Department is one of the users. And then for the County,
then we're talking about the users being the individual customers or on the West Maui or on
Molokai, or in Hana, other water purveyors have their users, you know, so. The next section
talks about one concept of allocation which would be a hierarchy of priorities. One way to
allocate water would be to establish a priorities of use. And here's just kind of a list given of the
kinds of things that could be there. You start with public emergency uses, you know, if there's a
fire going, it's got priority, right? It doesn't matter anything else, it's a temporary priority, all the
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way down to the end where you talk about waste, you know. And this is, this is offered as an
example, as one way that the, that the County could express allocation priorities. The next
section would be, approach would be set-asides. And you've talked about this in terms of
allocation, you know, set-asides for affordable housing. So this is a discussion of that subject.
And it's also kind of a reality check too because whenever you do set-asides as a matter of
practical reality, you need to take care of a number of definitions. So this basically lists the
things you would have to determine if you're going to do set-asides of some sort. And then the
last section, one approach would be allocations of specific water sources to land use. Some
examples would be, you know, the Iao tunnel, for example, that's a good source, it doesn't need
to be treated so you could say that should be for municipal purposes. Surface water needs to be
treated, maybe that should be for agricultural purposes. Maybe a specific diversion should be for
a specific purpose. That's another way to allocate water. And then the last way would just be
statements of policies. These are overall policy statements, you've heard them. The ones that
I've listed here were, are literally from the Water Advisory Committee suggested [sic]. But to be
clear, there's not a recommendation here yet as to which of these approaches you should take.
And there's not a recommendation within each of these approaches, these are examples. This is
a discussion that's pretty much approaching pure policy. So as a consultant, I didn't wanna, I
mean I've been trying to provide analysis to inform policy. This basically is a discussion to
inform policy but at this point, I haven't really made a recommendation. I, I am working on
something with the Water Department staff, as kind of a practical approach to this, of what would
be a good allocation statement of policy. And when we go to the, to the draft, you know, for the
over island, overall island draft, we'll have a recommendation that would be a suggested policy
like this. So I hope that's helpful.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Just a quick question for Mr. Freedman. Mr. Freedman, when the
Water Board reviewed the draft, did they also eliminate this or not, not take action on it?
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, it was explained both at the public hearings. I did presentations at each of the
public hearings -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --and I did explanations to the Water Board that this section was in here for
purposes of discussion, that it's not too early to start talking about it but it's not really time to act
on it. So that proposition was offered. When we got public testimony back, there were various
comments and they're in the matrix that was forwarded.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Uh-huh.
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MR. FREEDMAN: I think you've heard some, some water allocation type policies from the Water
Board. One is, you know, the idea that the, the County should condemn the surface, surface
water appurtenances that are owned by Wailuku Water Company, and that those should be
managed by the County, that they're public trust waters. I mean, that recommendation was part
of the Board of Water Supply's recommendation. It came, it's incorporated in the draft as a
discussion about ways that we could implement use of surface water treatment. But it also could
be put as a statement of water allocation. In other words, this water should be allocated to
municipal needs. And I'm not, other than that, right now, I'm not bringing to mind any specific
statements about water allocation that were made by the Board of Water Supply or the public.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I was just curious to know if they had any feedback that wasn't, that we
wouldn't be looking at.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Freedman, thank you for some of that
explanations. I just wanted to know, in, in some of the same section that you just covered, that I
read there's say for under the hierarchy of priorities that you explained -MR. FREEDMAN: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --the instream uses, the public trust uses, then instream uses, and
kuleana kalo, subsistence agriculture, and domestic uses. How does this work when the State
Water Commission has authority over some of this that is mentioned? How do you incorporate
that State authority over County uses or, or at least planning of uses of those sources of water?
MR. FREEDMAN: Right. Yeah. That's a very good question. In the very first section here, that's
titled "Venues and Purposes for Allocations" -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --there's a distinction made-- This mic is driving me a little crazy, excuse me.
...(Laughter)... Going to get stiff neck if I keep leaning forward so much. There's a distinction
made between water allocation policies established that can serve as guidelines and water
allocation policies that can potentially serve as rules. And that's exactly the distinction. As, for
guidelines, basically, the County does not have authority -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --to determine instream flows, flow standards. The Commission has that authority.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: So what the water, what the County can do in an ordinance is supply guidelines to
the Water Commission. So when the Water Commission looks to the County to say well, what is
the County's policy?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: When the, when the Water Commission makes its decisions, the statutes require the
Water Commission to look to the various jurisdictions, right, for comments.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: So the Water Use and Development Plan can set policies that say, okay Water
Commission, when you make your decision, here's what the County's policy is. So that's what I
mean by guidelines. So what's listed there, would be under the guidelines, is these guidelines
could serve the Water Commission regarding amendments to interim instream flow standards, to
the Water Commission regarding the allocation of water to competing uses in water management
areas, both groundwater and surface water areas, to the Department of Water Supply in making
decisions within its discretionary authority. So the Water Department can make decisions
without coming to the Council everyday, right, and the Board of Water Supply.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: So these would be guidelines for them, and then, to State and County agencies,
including the Council itself in determining rules, ordinances, policies and plans. You have a
plan, you state a general policy, and those serve as guidelines. They're not binding things, they
don't have authority. Now the other side would be the ways that allocation policies could serve
as rules. And they would be, in terms of rules, you could actually issue rules or you could have
the Water Department issue rules. Or the Water Department could say things assertively that
would have to do with issuance of water meters, or reservations, certification of sufficient water
under the "Show Me the Water" ordinance. And there's kind of a list here -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --of, of various things. And basically, these are things that are within the County's
authority. Anything that's within the Council's authority, you can make a policy as a rule. So
that's basically how I've made the distinction.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for that explanation. And then, my, my second
question is listed here on Page 115. Again, the Hierarchy of Priorities, especially under Public
Trust Uses, some, some of this public trust uses are expressed in the Hawaii Constitution, the
State Water Code, as far as, you know, priorities. So if, if that's stated in the Constitution or the
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Public Trust Doctrine or the State Water Code, then how does the State Water Commission even
trump that? Because seems like that occurs too.
MR. FREEDMAN: Right. I think, you're on to something important and something legal and I don't
want to be the authority -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. ... (Chuckles)...
MR. FREEDMAN: --you know, explaining that. But I will say that the reason that the bullet public
trust uses and instream uses, kuleana uses, the reason it's high on the list -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --is because, of my understanding, that they do have some constitutional and
statutory priority before the Commission. So it would not be a radical act by the County to put
them high on the list. And if you were to take this route and you were to express your hierarchy
of priorities, I'm sure that you would want to get some advice from legal counsel -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --about are you doing it consistent with the law and whatever.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: Once again, I put this in as an example, I didn't mean it to be dispositive in any
way.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: And I put it there for discussion. But I think you're exactly correct. I mean, the,
the County is just one player in terms -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --of this hierarchy and it does start with the Constitution and work its way all the
way down through Hawaii law, and then a lot of case law too with the Supreme Court has come
in and -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --told the Water Commission what's what in a number of cases about this very
subject.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Freedman. And, and thank you for, you
know, the outline and this structure because it really helps us. As, as you say, you know, it's
more an advisor, how you would see the priorities set up, but I think, you know, in looking at
this, it is a good advisory and a good structure to start with. So thank you for that. Mahalo,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. Thank you, Mr. Freedman, for explaining why
this section should be left out, lot of good reasons. And I, I think one of the things that, for me
actually, really need to understand the Water Commission and what they do as far as their
jurisdiction. You know, sometimes we say something only to find out that we don't have the
authority. So, I, I think, you know, leaving this thing out provide us, well, this provide us a tool
with, you know, to have more discussion in, in regards to the water allocation area. One of the
things that bothers me all the time is that when we set aside allocations and that's, you know,
setting aside that allocation and nothing happens for 10, 15 years, gotta do something about that.
If, if somebody comes in and say that they want to do something here in, on [sic] this County,
and we give them the entitlements, the go ahead and to do it and that particular development
doesn't do anything for 10, 15 years, you know, we have reservations of water that is for that
particular development. You know, we have pressing needs, agriculture, affordable housing, you
know. And, and, and we should set a time limit in regards to when they can, you know, if you
don't get your approvals, your funding, you know, whatever in a given period, then you go back
to the back of the line. That type of scenario. But again, you know, this area that you say that
you want to leave out, until all of the Water Use and Development Plans are in hand, approved,
yeah, this is one tool that we can utilize, and we can utilize this tool now, today, to create
ordinance so that, you know, we have some control as far as our destiny in allocating water here
in Maui County. So thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Any further questions? Yes. Mr. Kaho`ohalahala?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Yeah. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And, let me, let me state one more time, these are recommendations that
Mr. Freedman made and put in this thing and we will have at a later date a total recommendation
for the entire plan. So that's why he's making these, these comments today. Go ahead,
Mr. Kaho' ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Yeah. Thank you. You know, you know, just in the, the
previous comments made by Member Pontanilla, you could say that these recommendations
serve as guidelines as well. You know, in looking forward, what you are beginning to outline is
there are these authorities that are to be considered that are not within the, the County Codes that
allow some of that to take place at the County level. But as a, as a guide, you know, as a, as a
recommendation looking forward, would we not be helping those who are going to be working at
this document to understand that there are these issues that need to be understood as well as
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implemented within the context of how they, they are organized to help them mitigate some of
these issues, rather than leave it out and then have them sort of come into this with no real
guidance in terms of what needs to be done in the future. So I look at it in that manner, as a, as a
helpful tool because unless you raise those issues as recommendations to be considered looking
forward, then how will that body or that approving entity begin to hone in on what those, those
requirements are that are outside of their authority? And how will they begin to now understand
how to integrate these things without us giving them some kind of consideration, and to me,
that's what this recommendation would serve as, in a more positive way. It's not saying that, you
know, you should decide that these are the, the, the policies that you want to make, but it says
here are ideas of what policies could be, could be thought of or derived from in terms of the
bodies that have authority. But if we don't know what that authority is, then we're leaving out a
whole area of discussion or consideration and that would leave them clueless. You know, so I,
I'm looking at this as a helpful tool rather than something that says this is not, this is premature
for you, you know. So what are your thoughts about that?
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, I mean, ultimately this is up to you.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: This is your document. I think the original language I had in here, if you think it's a
strong enough conditioning statement, it basically says this section of this report--and we might
want to put plan, right now, if we're going to keep that--is currently drafted to provide an
expository discussion of possible water allocation policies. So I think if we're going to take that
approach, we just need to make sure that this lead sentence is framing this section the way you
want it. And I, I mean, I don't know if Jeff has any problem with that, but I would have no
problem with that. I mean, that's basically leaving it in for the purposes it was in here originally.
But I think you would want to have some language in the front of it to make sure that what
you're saying in here didn't come back and bite you in some way, that you pass this as an
ordinance in exactly the way it's written. As long as it's clearly framed in the ordinance as an
expository discussion, maybe you're okay. So I don't know if you need to hear from Ed about
that, but I certainly have no problem with it. But I'm not really the deciding person here.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Yeah. No, I, I think that if we did that, what you begin
to do is that you begin to set aside some of those parameters, you know, immediately. You're
now talking at the State level, you know, and then you're moving it down that if you're looking
at considerations, there are, what you've termed, the guidelines versus the rules. So it helps, I
think, the reviewing body that's going to look at this to understand that there are hierarchies.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, Mr. Kaho' ohalahala. I'm going to stop you here. I'm going to stop you
here. I'm going to ask Mr. Kushi for some advice at this point, you know. Mr. Kushi, you know,
we're at this point where, and Member Kaho`ohalahala is bringing up an issue that, you know, if
we leave it in here and as Mr. Freedman has stated, as a advisory as, as stated here, not as the
policy itself, would that recommendation because it'd be guidelines for futuristic considerations,
would that be allowable? Because I agree with Mr. Freedman, we don't want to put ourselves in
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a position where if there are changes that have to be made, that we'd be locked in. So I want to
make sure that, you know, if we're discussing a matter that really has relevant [sic] and would be
considered as discussion points, would you consider that as appropriate at this time? Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Chair, if I understand the question and the discussion -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: --this is about water allocation -CHAIR VICTORINO: That is correct.
MR. KUSHI: --and it starts at Page 113.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: And as I understand it the Department and the consultant is saying that to, to take it out
and the discussion is to leave it in, but not as a set in stone type of policy?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: I would, I would opine at this point in time, not really looking at the line by line features
of this water allocation policies, I would tend to agree to, it would be okay to leave it in.
Because I, I note for the Council's information -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: --there is a chapter in the Maui County Code, it's in 2.90A and it's entitled, it was passed
in 2003.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: And it's entitled, "Regulation of Permits and Water Use" and it was amended in 2005.
But that chapter in itself directs the Council to set aside, I mean, to, to, to implement a water
allocation policy on certain conditions. When any aquifer which the Department uses or
withdraws or any surface area reaches a certain, certain percentage of sustainable yield, I think
the triggers are 60 percent or 70 percent, and then it does say that the Council shall set forth
allocations based on land use categories, community plan policies, et cetera. However, it does
say when the State takes it over and designates, then, the, the, and then the allocation policies
will be pursuant to the State commission permit process. So you already have a mechanism.
And this chapter also says that the allocation policy shall be passed, adopted by ordinance or
passed by ordinance and can be amended as the Council pleases. So I'm looking at a scenario
where in this plan that you're looking at, can make recommendations and when the Council ever
gets to allocation policies pursuant to Chapter 2.9...90A, then you can use this as a
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recommendation. So you know, that being said, I, I don't see a problem leaving it in as a
discussion and maybe use as a future guideline, when and if the Council ever does this allocation
policies pursuant to a separate chapter.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. And so with that, with that in mind then, what I would I
recommend is that we leave this in and continue our discussion, that way...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Wait. Hang on.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: My recommendation was since Mr. Kushi has said that this can be left in and
you know, as part of the plan, that would be my recommendation, just leaving it in and, and
continue our discussion instead of...yeah, I'm sorry. Mr. Kushi? I'm sorry.
MR. KUSHI: Excuse me, Member Pontanilla. One footnote I would say is that, recommendation is that
Carl make reference to that chapter in, in this plan that you're looking at. That this would serve
as a guideline to policymakers in implementing allocation policies pursuant to Chapter
2.9A...2.90A. And we can talk about it later.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You can, you can make that, that, that correction or that addition to the, the plan.
Yes, Mr. Freedman? I'm sorry.
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. What I did up there on the screen -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --is I did something along...this is not what Ed suggested. I took a first cut and I
took that paragraph and worded it in a way that could be left in instead of the bracketed text. So
this would say, this section of this plan update is drafted solely to provide an expository
discussion of possible water allocation policies. That was to kind of diffuse it from stating policy
to being a discussion. That was along the lines that I got along -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --your, your suggestion. Now what I'm hearing from Mr. Kushi, is that perhaps it
should be stated, it should actually be serving as guidelines for something. So maybe I need to
reword that again. If, if that's the choice or the way to go.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
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MR. KUSHI: Well, my, my point...my, my, my point or, or, or my recommendation would be is to
couch it in terms, not set it aside, but couch it in terms that this be, be used, your discussion will
be used when and if the Council ever adopts an allocation policy pursuant to 2.90A.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So you would say add that as, as a, in that, in that particular area?
MR. KUSHI: Right. Because -CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: --you already have a mechanism to, to pass an ordinance.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: And you don't want this to be the ordinance itself.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Okay. Are we clear with that? Are you clear with that, Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No. I want to ask a question.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Go ahead. Specific question to me first before anybody else.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Sure.
CHAIR VICTORINO: What is the question?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. So when you say you're recommending to leave that section
in -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --you...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead. Yeah. Please.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: ...you're, you're talking about the section of water allocation
policies from Page 113 through Page 117, is that correct?
CHAIR VICTORINO: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR VICTORINO: And, and adding the words, adding these, this words so that there's clarification
that this is, you know, for discussion purposes. Okay?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So you know, what Mr. Kaho`ohalahala was leading to is can we just leave it in
and would it--so is that alright with you folks as far as putting that consideration in there under
the water allocation policies?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: You know, I, I think, the question I was going to ask is basically what
Corporation Counsel had just provided to Carl in regards to 2.90A, that it should be included so
that future Councils, you know, reading this document, you know, will refer back to 2.90A in
regards to our ordinance in water allocation.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So that was a question I was going to ask earlier.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And I can agree to what Mr. Kushi had, had said.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Yeah, I can agree to that. I think, I think that, that covers all the basis if
I'm ... (inaudible) ... Yes, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. I totally support the leaving it in. I think that we need some kind
of guideline because it may be a very long time before we complete the overall policy and
completion of the review of all the plans. So this at least will give anybody taking a look some
idea of what to, what was talked about and some guidance. So, I think it's a good idea.
CHAIR VICTORINO: What's that? Okay. Okay. Anyhow, okay. So I think we all, I think we agree
with that. Yeah. Okay. And thank you for the discussion. That way we'll leave it in and now
we can continue moving on. Mr. Freedman, if you want to continue moving on?
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. Well, what we've done along my original plan to review this with you, was
we've gone through just the major titles in the section. And we've actually gone a little beyond
that in the water allocation section. So maybe we're done with the water allocation section, but I
want to go back to the beginning of this section and walk through the language in a little more
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detail to make sure it's saying what, what we want. So since we are making an edit, I would like
to offer one edit here.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Specifically what page?
MR. FREEDMAN: This is on Page 106.
CHAIR VICTORINO: 106.
MR. FREEDMAN: Where in the second bullet since we've elevated water recycling to a more assertive
part of the recommendations than was previously drafted, I wanted to add ...(short pause)... I
can't chew gum and type at the same time.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: ... (Laughter)...
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. So it's a conservation and water recycling programs. So basically, I think
what I might do now, is just kind of read through this quickly. And perhaps what could happen is
if there's something of concern, maybe somebody could just interrupt at that point and then we
can just kind of go through as quickly as we can.
CHAIR VICTORINO: In fact, before you do that -MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --I'm going to ask for a 15 minute recess because Mr. Freedman did not get a
pass today and his car may have, or will get a ticket in a very short time. And I would prefer not
to have to pay any money out to the State in any future means. So, if it's okay with the
Committee, I'd like to take a recess `til 10:25, if that is okay with the Committee?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, no objections. Meeting will stand in recess `til 10:25. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS: 10:14 a.m.
RECONVENE: 10:30 a.m.
CHAIR VICTORINO: . . . (gavel). . . The meeting of the Water Resource Committee meeting for--what
is today?-November 16th will reconvene. I'm just...I got, I got...thank you, Ms. Baisa, you
know how that goes sometimes. Things just snap out of your mind. Anyhow, Mr. Freedman, if
you would continue on your recommendations. And thank you very much for that break. Go
ahead.
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MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. So we're going to proceed with a read-through of the recommended
Central District Plan and I'm open to any interruptions. So I'll just keep going unless I hear an
interruption, alright?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Go ahead.
MR. FREEDMAN: Recommended Central District Plan. The recommended Central District Plan
attempts to address the planning objectives derived from comments by the Central District Water
Advisory Committee. The plan consists of several components: Department of Water Supply
actions to provide water needs for its customers; conservation and water recycling programs to
reduce water production requirements; new sources of water supply; regulations and rate designs
to promote responsible use of water; programs to protect the County's aquifers, watersheds, and
streams; discussion of priorities and policies regarding water use and allocation. The...the
recommended Central District Plan is outlined below. Short Term Resources: acquire
committed and near term supply resources. One clear finding from the analyses supporting the
examination of the candidate and final strategies, final candidate strategies, is that committed and
near term supply resources are necessary to install as soon as possible to provide reliable water
service for the Central District. These include the Maui Lani Wells; the Kupaa Well;
Shaft 33 Replacement Wells, including the Iao Tank and Waikapu Tank Wells; and Waikapu
South Wells 1 and 2. With these resources in place the Department of Water Supply Central
District System will have sufficient capacity and water production capability to meet projected
water demands at least through the year 2012. Now, here there's a footnote that refers to a prior
discussion. There's a section on uncertainties and contingency planning and it basically explains
what is meant when we use the dates, you know, sufficient capacity up to 2012 and discusses
some conservatisms there. The, the way the footnote reads is currently the DWS Central District
System has sufficient water production capability to provide water for existing needs but is
deficient with respect to its system design criteria (the State of Hawaii Water Systems Standards,
2002). Applying the modified system design criteria used in the Water Use and Development
Plan analyses, the installation of the committed and near term resources identified here would
provide sufficient capacity and water production capability to make the Central District System
sufficient until 2012 at the rate of growth and consumption forecast in the Water Use and
Development Plan base case projections. The need dates for new resources cited in this
recommended Central District Plan are consistent with the results of the supporting system
modeling analyses and includes several conservative assumptions to provide planning margins
appropriate for economic analysis and long range planning purposes. This is discussed in detail
in the preceding section titled "Uncertainties and Contingency Planning". Now that footnote is
referred to several times. But it, just whenever we hit a date, it, it needs to be tempered with the
discussion in the prior section. So, the next recommendation, optimize production from existing
resources. It'd be optimize pumping distribution from Iao Aquifer wells; pump Waihee Aquifer
wells at safe rates up to aquifer sustainable yields; and optimize Iao Tunnel production within
legal constraints. Next is continue and accelerate leak detection and repair program: provide
additional budget, staff and equipment to accelerate leak detection and repair for all DWS
systems. The next recommendation, explore demand response options. Demand response
options are measures that can be implemented quickly during periods of restricted water
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availability or in response to water supply system disruptions. In order for these options to be
effective, protocols and authorities need to be established in advance of the need for demand
response measures, and listed as examples here, landscape irrigation scheduling restrictions,
monitoring and enforcement of waste prohibitions, and end-use restrictions. Like as an example,
on pavement cleaning/watering, automobile washing, dust control with potable water and other
discretionary uses of water. I have a question.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead, Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you very much. These are short term resources that you're
refer to, in the first paragraph. I'm sorry, I'm backing up. Where you have all these wells listed,
are there any questions in regard to these wells in terms of quality?
MR. FREEDMAN: Quality?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Not quantity, but quality.
Note: Short pause.

MR. FREEDMAN: Well, questions. I guess there's always going to be some monitoring of the water
quality that goes on. So there's always a concern with all the wells about the quality. The, the
specific concern that I've heard about these, there's some concern expressed about Maui Lani
wells because of their location in, in an urban area and because the water, some of the water that
is, that sources that would be from the Waiale Reservoir area and so I think that there's going to
have to be some attention paid, you know, specific attention. But I don't know that there have
been any, I don't know that there's any evidence of water quality problems.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, the only reason I ask is because if we're counting on them as short
term resources, we want to make sure that they're acceptable. Because if they're not, then we're
going to run into the same discussion about can we drink it, can we fix it, can we strain it, can we
do whatever we do to it and not be able to use it. Then, you know, there goes our short term
resources. So that's why I asked the question.
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I want to be sure that...you know this, obviously nothing is 100 percent
guaranteed but they are not in some kind of a situation where people are, are concerned.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Maybe what we can do is, if, if you don't mind, Ms. Baisa, I'll ask Mr. Eng if
he'd like to add anything to that, because I mean, I think -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: --he's very closely with some knowledge about these various wells that we're,
we're referring to right here.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So, Mr. Eng, would you like to address that question to Ms. Baisa, please?
MR. ENG: Yes, certainly, Mr. Chairman. Member Baisa, to our knowledge, to date, there are no water
quality issues with the short term resources.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good. That makes it very easy then to go ahead with the plan. Thank
you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Go ahead, Mr. Freedman.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Before you go on, Shaft 33.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, I'm sorry. I apologize. Excuse me, Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Shaft 33, is, is that a County shaft or is it a privately owned shaft?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Eng?
MR. ENG: Shaft 33 is owned by Kehalani Mauka and as you, I believe, understand, we are planning to
replace that well with five new wells. And currently we have two undergoing construction.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. So the County's doing that work?
MR. ENG: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Fine. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions? If not, go ahead, Mr. Freedman.
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. The next section is Long Term Resources. In previous sections of this report
several fmal resource strategies were examined that posed alternative approaches to providing
new water supply for the Department of Water Supply. The recommended strategy recognizes
that there is substantial uncertainty regarding the feasibility, costs, and timing of the availability
of some of the final resource strategies. Discussion. The use of the Na Wai Eha stream water for
treatment to serve the Department of Water Supply municipal needs is possibly the most cost
effective strategy, but there are uncertainties regarding the feasibility and timing of availability of
this strategy. There is a specific project proposal for a treatment plant at the Waiale Reservoir
site. The engineering and design for this project are nearly complete. An EIS has been prepared
and withdrawn for amendment and contract negotiations are in progress between the developer
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and the County. There is currently no long term assurance of available source water for a
treatment plant. Any assured source of water will have to wait for the final outcome of several
allocation proceedings by the, by the Commission on Water Resource Management. And the
price of source water is uncertain. The cost effectiveness of this strategy depends upon an
economical source of raw water supply. Basically this set of bullets is just kind of recapping
discussion from the prior sections, one for each of the final resource strategies. So next, the cost
and efficacy of developing new basal groundwater wells to the north of the existing extent of the
Central District system, into the north half of the Waihee Aquifer and the Kahakuloa Aquifer are
uncertain. Hydrology and expected well production output need to be verified before expensive
transmission costs are incurred. And transmission construction cost estimates are currently
particularly high but may decrease in the next several years as the demand for construction
services is expected to decrease. Next, developing water transmission lines to the Haiku Aquifer
would be more expensive than other options. Developing transmission to the Honopou or
Waikamoi Aquifers would be prohibitively expensive. Desalination of brackish water would be
more expensive than other options. As desalination techniques continue to develop, costs may
decrease. Water conservation programs would be economical and could delay the date by which
new water supply resources are needed. The basic conservation programs included in the final
resource strategy analyses would cost approximately $4 3 million over a five year period and
would reduce capital and operating costs by about $9.4 million. If started in 2010, the basic
conservation programs could defer the need for new supply resources beyond the committed and
near term resources identified above, from 2012 to 2013. More intensive implementation of
conservation programs could defer the need for new supply resources by an additional one or
two years. Customer response to higher water prices may also delay the need for new water
resources. And lastly, providing additional transmission for R-1 recycled water from the Kihei
Wastewater Treatment Plant could displace enough potable water used to further delay the need
for the next new supply resource to the year 2018 or 2019. Now, you've got some footnotes
there on all the dates which refer again to that section, and there's one footnote here regarding
the cost savings from the demand side management program that just clarifies the details on that.
But, it says, the basic conservation programs included in each of the final candidate strategies are
budgeted at approximately $1 million per year for a period of five years. Now this is $1 million
for the Central District per year. The net present value of these costs is 4.3 million. As a result
of the impacts of the programs, DWS capital costs would be reduced by $4 2 million and the
operating costs would be reduced by $5.2 million. And that would be assuming the low energy
price scenario. So based on those, those little synopsis of the findings then, the following is, are
the recommendations. Based on these considerations, the following plan components are
recommended regarding the acquisition of new potable water supply sources for the Central
District: monitor Na Wai Eha surface water proceedings; monitor the progress of proceedings
regarding water from the Na Wai Eha streams; Commission on Water Resource Management
actions and related appeals regarding amended, amending interim instream flow standards for the
Na Wai Eha streams - allocating water between instream and kuleana uses versus offstream uses;
Water Commission actions regarding the designation of Na Wai Eha surface water management
area and allocations of water between all water users; PUC actions regarding the terms of a
certificate of public convenience and necessity for the Wailuku Water Company and associated
tariff specifying the price of water sold by Wailuku Water Company to users; and lastly, County
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of Maui actions regarding condemnation of the Wailuku Water Company diversion structure
appurtenances by powers of eminent domain Next, proceed with Waiale Water Treatment Plant
negotiations and approvals to the extent possible pending determination of assurance of long
term water availability and price. Negotiations would need to determine: construction of a water
treatment plant financed by Alexander & Baldwin or by the Department of Water Supply or by a
partnering agreement; assurance of a long term reliable base flow supply of water for the water
treatment plant, including obtaining water allocations from the Water Commission, and obtaining
contractual or other means of legal assurance of uncontested use of the source water for the water
treatment plant; assurance that any price or delivery charges for raw water sources will be
reasonable over the term of operation of the water treatment plant; resolution of policies and
contract terms regarding terms of ownership, denomination of source credits and entitlements to
water, water meters and land development approvals; and investigate and negotiate
implementation of inline hydroelectric power generation or direct use of water pressure
associated with dropping source water from higher elevations. That last was added as a concern
to effectively use the energy that would be dropping the water either to produce energy or use the
water directly. But basically, this would reduce the Water Department's operating expenses once
it would be taken over. Let's see, do I have any footnotes there? No. So the next
recommendation would be to consider alternate water treatment plants and raw water storage
reservoir configurations. As a contingency option, review existing studies and conduct further
site, siting feasibility investigations regarding possible water treatment plant locations and raw
water storage reservoir configurations. The factors listed above regarding Waiale Water
Treatment Plant negotiations should be taken into consideration. Next, water conservation
measures. Immediately take steps to begin implementation of water conservation programs
designed to attain at least 15 percent of the technical conservation potential for the Central
District within five years. Budget for initial implementation of the programs; provide additional
DWS staff positions and training and train--let's see--and training, to support indoor and outdoor
conservation audit procedures, DSM contract management and program tracking and evaluation
functions; retain expert assistance to assist the DWS to consider a balance of mandatory
provisions, direct install programs or incentive programs, determine optimal DSM program
designs, solicit and procure DSM program implementation contracts, conduct necessary market
research and publicity outreach, establish a portfolio of conservation programs for the DWS
systems, and implement accountable program tracking and evaluation procedures; and lastly,
establish and facilitate an agricultural water user group and a building facilities manager group to
discuss and promote water efficiency measures; based on experience with program
implementation and based on continuing needs to defer the need for new supply resources,
consider more aggressive DSM programs. So that's...yes?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. Carl, I'm looking at the, this section and
you know, I have great interest in this. Why I'm concerned is it's in the long term strategies
section of the solutions and I know there's a brief section in the short term response or resource
section. How 'bout the timing? Can we move this up or some of it up?
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MR. FREEDMAN: Well, the language here is meant to be pretty immediate. It says immediately take
steps to implement, to implement the water conservation programs. The...there's a hedge built...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Why, why is it considered long term then? I, I know long term we...all
of these short term things will have long term impacts. But I'm trying to put an emphasis on
this. I think that this is an immediate solution and it certainly has good cost benefits. So for me,
it's like, let's do it today. Let's start today.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah. Well, you know, one of the lessons we've learned from the electric industry,
which has more of a history of this, is that conservation measures are things that can be done
relatively quickly compared to other types of infrastructure improvements. But one of the
lessons learned is it really is a long term measure. When you design these programs effectively,
you have to take, it actually takes several years to get the, the programs ramped up, and what
you're, what you're, the benefit that you're getting out of the programs is cumulative. You have
the first year of the program and then you have the second of year of the program, the third year
of the program. It...as you keep implementing these measures, the effects build up over a period
of time. So the, my first, I, the first thought is that although conservation can be started
immediately, although some programs could be implemented very quickly, there needs to be
some consideration of what your objectives are. What's, what's recommended here, for example,
retain expert assistance to assist the DWS to consider a balance of mandatory provisions, direct
install programs, or incentive programs. That balance is important in terms of how much this is
going to cost the County versus how fast you're going to get what you need. Now in the past, for
example, the County has considered an ordinance, for example, for limiting lawn watering in the
Central System to a certain number of days a week. That's an, that's an example of a mandatory
provision. The Council did not go through with that because of concerns that were expressed
from the community about impacts. One of the things that needs to be balanced here is how
much are these programs going to cost versus how much of the resource you're trying to get this
way and also how fast do you want to implement it. If the faster you implement it, the more it's
going to cost. If you want to do the most cost effective thing, for example, in the long run, you
do an incentive program where the customer takes on more of the costs of this, but it doesn't
happen as fast. If you do a direct install program, then the County would be taking on the major
expenses actually of going in, installing, taking care of all the logistics. It's a higher price tag
and you get it to go faster. So I think the way this is worded is meant to, to not necessarily say
we want to go as fast as possible but to say we need to have a measured, kind of a measured
strategy going on with some help and some further analysis. You need to look at the price tag
before you just go lock, stock, and barrel is the, is the bottom line.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, I don't want to get argumentative, but it would seem to me that we
ought to know by now what we can save by doing some of these things like low flow devices or
you know, whatever it is we're going to do. But I'm concerned that we wait another two, three,
four years to figure this out, meanwhile, the demand is there, and we're having so many
problems in bringing resources on line. You know, experience is not all that good. We're not
quickly responding to new wells and those kinds of things 'cause we run into all kinds of
problems with challenges and regulatory stuff. And so, I'm trying to find a quick, easy way for
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us to see some results and to get the wolf away from the door. You know, I come from a
community that has lost its patience, and they want some action. And I think we're the Council
and the Administration that has to deliver some action. So how are we going to, in very short
order, show some results is our challenge. And so when I'm looking at this, this is how I'm
looking at it. And, and that's where I'm coming from.
MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. So the way this is worded here, immediately take steps to begin
implementation of water conservation programs, is there some more affirmative language that...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, I looked at the short term resources and under the DSM options,
we talk about possibly looking at landscape irrigation scheduling restrictions. We all, most of us
were here already and went through this, and we know that it wasn't popular and it would be
very difficult to make that fly. It, it's just controversial. And then, monitoring and enforcement
of waste prohibitions, that's another tough one because we're talking about enforcement and who
does it and how do you get people and, and then you have suits and whatever. And restrictions,
we could pass probably quick laws on watering or automobile washing, dust control, and, but
again you run into the controversy of legislation. So I'm just trying to find something that would
be more immediate, and I don't see it.
MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. Well, any of these things you just mentioned here could be considered by
the Council. In, in this particular section where it talks about explore demand response options,
they're being suggested really as a matter of emergency response or temporary response.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: But any of those could be considered as a, as mandatory provisions that would be in
this section here that we were just looking at, under this balance of mandatory provisions. So it
talks about this balance of mandatory provisions, direct install programs, incentive programs.
There's nothing in this language that would prevent the Council from going ahead with any of
these, with any of these measures. Now if you want stronger language, you could put, I mean,
you could, I, I didn't want to suggest something that the Council had just balked at basically, you
know, so in terms of bringing to you, something as an ordinance, I didn't wanna bring you
language that said, you know, the Council shall implement, you know, irrigation restrictions. Are
you ready to say that as a Council today? I didn't know. So this basically, I thought was meant
to be pretty assertive in terms of immediately moving forward, but maybe not enough for you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What about this whole issue of water saving features being put into
homes and a possibility of the County getting involved in, in that, making those things available
and spending some money to do that but then saving money on having to increase our
infrastructure?
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, that's exactly what is proposed here. If you look at, here's Appendix A.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, maybe we're not...
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MR. FREEDMAN: It's up on the board.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Let's see, we're not looking at Appendix A now, that's the problem.
MR. FREEDMAN: Right. Right. But when, but when...the code words here, when it talks about the
implementation of water conservation programs designed to attain at least 15 percent of the
technical conservation potential...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So there is a list?
MR. FREEDMAN: There's a list.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, okay. Well, I don't have the list in front of me.
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, it's...okay. It's earlier in the draft. It's in detail in Appendix A, but when we
went through...let me find where it is in the draft for you quickly.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What page?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah. Hold on a second. ....Page 21 for starters.
Note: Short pause.

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: So on Page 21, there's a discussion on demand side management conservation
programs and included are a list of what's in, in the program. So DSM programs at a spending
level of approximately $1 million per year for the Central District System are included in all of
the final candidate strategies. It is recommended a DSM specialist be retained by the
Department of Water Supply to determine and assist the DWS to implement a portfolio of
programs including the following elements. And so here's your list, I think.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Could it, could it be that we include a reference to that table or that list
so that it's clearer that that's part of this?
MR. FREEDMAN: Or I could actually include the list in there if you want?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think it would be extremely help [sic], it would make me happy.
MR. FREEDMAN: I'd have no problem with that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You know, we have a lot of paper and we've probably read Page 21 two
months ago or maybe longer.
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MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah. Right. So for purposes of this discussion, when we talk about this draft as
amended -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You're talking about including...
MR. FREEDMAN: --what I'm going to do -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: --in this amended draft is I'm going to take this section and move it under the -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: DSM.
MR. FREEDMAN: --the, the DSM section we just had as an example, maybe exactly this text, but as an
example of what the list is that's proposed, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Carl, that's just for me. I don't know how other Members feel, but I
think it would be really good to have it there because unless we get some immediate stuff going,
we're not going to see much difference quickly.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Carl?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: You know, on that note there, what Member Baisa is talking about,
would you know, what has been the conversation with Public Works in regards to building
designs in regards to low flow fixtures being used during the design process for any buildings,
including residential?
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, I know that what's in the current codes are the National Water Standard
Codes. And I have not had any discussion, I don't know of any discussion we've had with
Public Works about implementing, you know, it would be part of the building codes, basically -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --a more restrictive water code. But I think that would fall into this, this category -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Exactly.
MR. FREEDMAN: --of mandatory provisions. It's a broad category of things that would include
anything that this Council has authority to do. As a recommendation in the Water Use
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Development Plan, basically, it's making a recommendation as we go forward to have more
analysis and some help to figure out the exact combination, because actually, this stuff's going to
have to come back before you -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --for approval both for budget and for anything mandatory. So when I crafted the
language in there...well, well first you have to understand, in order to do the analyses I went
through and I made some very specific assumptions about very specific measures. We're going
to replace this many toilets, this many sink things, we're going, we're going to have this, these
programs characterize those and I did the analysis. And then if you might remember, I brought
Amy Vickers out here, who's an expert on water conservation.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: I had her review what I did, and make further recommendations and she did a
presentation to the Council, I think -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Right. Right. Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --at that time. And then based on her review, I refined that analysis and I made very
specific assumptions first in order to come up with meaningful analysis. So the bar charts about
how this stuff is all cost effective are based on that analysis. As far as the recommendation going
forward though, the recommendation isn't to do exactly what I assumed. The recommendation is
to get, you know, as, as it's up there, let's get some further assistance. Let's get some actual bids
is basically what it comes down to. Let's figure out what we're going to do and then make some
proposals to you. Because when you start seeing the price tag on these things, it's going to
become clear that if you try to do this stuff through incentives, it's going to cost this much. If
you're going to have the expense of actually going into the homes and doing all the installation
and putting, and doing that, you're going to get more bang but more bucks.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: And then if you're going to do a mandatory provision, you're going to have more
bang with no bucks, or not your bucks, other people's bucks but there maybe other concerns
about, about that. Those are important decisions that I don't think we can make all those specific
decisions right now. So I guess the intent of the language that's up there is to basically say let's
immediately start, but let's get some further assistance to, to make these programs really work
for, get the specifics taken care of. I can't do all that work upfront.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No. I, I'm...you know, I, I know what exactly what you're saying.
One of the things that, you know, once we complete this Water Use and Development Plan for
Central Maui, with all of these recommendations that's in here, that all of the departments, I, I'm
sure, most of the departments in the County of Maui will have some say in, in what we do. And
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you know, hopefully they, they apprise themselves in, in reading this document so that, you
know, we can make some changes. We can make some changes even today, you know, like the
low water use fixtures but we haven't done anything. So, I understand, you know, the frustration
that you have trying to move this thing forward. We haven't even come down to, you know,
what you said, a cost. You know, when I look at the next one, recycling R-1 water, wastewater
plant effluent, we, we had a special group that was reviewing that and the issue for them, again,
is cost. Everything is cost. So, I thought I'd make that comment in regards to what we read in
the paper. Everything boils down to how much money we have and if we want to do it. So
thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. And again, I remind the Members, that, you know,
really, the Water Use and Development Plan, just like the General Plan, is exactly that, a plan.
It's guides, you know. And again, we can get real specific if you want, but everything boils
down to when we get there, what is it going to cost us? I agree with you, Mr. Pontanilla, you
know. And I don't care what neighborhood you come from, from what area you come from, it
doesn't make a difference. We all share in this whole similar problem. If we're going to make
improvements, make changes, we all share in the cost, no matter which neighborhood you come
from, no matter what part of the County you come from. So, this is something to be important,
you know, and I'm not, you know--you want, Ms. Baisa, that? Put it in. I, I could care less.
There's more paperwork to read but it's there to, for reference. And we have a group that's
coming in next year that's going to have to reference a lot of material. It's not a problem in my
mind, but the key is it's all part of this plan. It is not, nothing has been eliminated, nothing has
been hidden. It's all here, you just, you got to keep referencing back and forth. So, whatever
which way you guys want to go, I'm fine with that. Okay, Mr. Freedman, now that that's been
said, let's continue.
MR. FREEDMAN: Right. Well, here's, here's what I suggest and I want to find out especially from
Member Baisa if this is going to work. I have in here text added here from Page 21, and what
we're referring to specifically is this section in here where it talks about what the programs are
and gives a list of the measures. And that just makes it clear when we're talking about this
15 percent, what we're talking about.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
MR. FREEDMAN: Is that good?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I appreciate that.
MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. That's a very good suggestion.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And let's, let me, let me stop you right here, Carl. In the future anyone that
wants to add anything else in, we could use that basic pretext, yeah, and, and add text whatever
page and whatever. That way we can continue and we can, you know, keep the plan as, you
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know, not 6 million volumes for people to keep reading the same thing, yeah? So,
Mr. Freedman, let's do that in the future. And I think that's a great idea. Thank you very much.
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. The next section is recycling R-1 Wastewater Plant Effluent. And if you
remember, especially regarding the last remarks, in the, in the earlier analysis this ended being
cost effective, it is a cost item to go out and do this but it's the savings in terms of the capital
investments that will ultimately be necessary by the Water Department, you know, pay, pay that
back. So I better not editorialize or we'll never get anywhere.
CHAIR VICTORINO: ... (Laughter)...
MR. FREEDMAN: Here we go. Let's see. Initiate actions to implement additional transmission of
R-1 recycled water from the Kihei Water Treatment Plant to services in the South Maui area to,
among other benefits, displace potable water currently used for landscape irrigation. In
conjunction with the conservation programs recommended above, this option could defer the
need for other new supply resources until 2018 or 2019 should other resources fail to become
economically available in the next few years. And now we deleted the previous
recommendations about a study 'cause we did the study and we know that things are going to
work. So the new version of that would be, the action items under that would be, establish
policies, protocols, and accounts as necessary to: provide project financing and establish
sufficient capital and operating budgets for the DWS and the Department of Environmental
Management; fairly allocate costs to rates paid by DEM and DWS customers; and determine
reasonable reliability standards and backup provisions for recycled water service. Now this is
another area where there's no, there's a lot of explanatory text in, in the draft. The next section is
monitor feasibility and preserve other long term options. Continue to monitor costs and
feasibility of other resource strategy options. Verify the hydrology of the North Waihee Aquifer
to determine the feasibility of the Northward Basal Groundwater strategy by supporting further
study or drilling one or more test wells north of Makamakaole Gulch; and monitor construction
costs for water transmission and storage reservoir projects to determine the ongoing economic
feasibility of the Northward and Eastward Basal Groundwater strategies. Now that's the end of
the long term. Regulatory mechanisms. Maintain or extend inverted block and progressive rate
designs. The existing DWS inverted block rate design is progressive in the respect that it
provides aggressive price signals in the higher consumption blocks that encourage conservation
and also provides lifeline rates for low volume customers. Consider increasing the rate block
price differential and/or providing an additional higher cost block; or ensure that all, and ensure
that all costs necessary to provide water services are included in rates. Next, review system
expansion financing policies and/or establish sufficient system development fees. The County
should establish sufficient and appropriate system development fees that are consistent with the
fiscal purposes and policies of the Department. The source and transmission components of the
current fees are not sufficient to pay for commensurate new source and transmission
improvements. As an alternative, the County should consider revising its system development
financing policies to provide debt financing for service, for system expansion improvements
where necessary. Next, establish water source development contract standards. The Maui
County Code provides that approvals of new subdivisions require prior verification by the Water
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Director of long term reliable source of water. In areas where the DWS does not currently have
sufficient water capacity or production capability, potential land developers have a strong
incentive to develop new potable water sources in order to obtain required verification. Few
developers want to operate water sources or commit to providing perpetual water services. In
most cases, developers prefer to transfer ownership of a new water source to the Department in
trade for verification of water availability, entitlements to obtain water meters, and/or source
credits towards payment of the DWS system development fees. From the perspective of
potential source developers, as well as for the interests of the County, there is need for clear
policies and standards regarding water source contracts. Clear standards would provide fairness,
encourage reasonable financial investments, encourage reasonable financial investments in new
sources and ensure that new sources are safe, properly sited, and contribute to the system
planning and operation objectives of the Department. So under that would be, establish clear and
uniform standards for determining source credits. Source credits should be denominated in
dollars towards the cost of system development fees at the time the source credits are redeemed
rather than in terms of capacity or meter equivalents. And I would note here, that this statement
is, this is an assertive statement now. This is saying that source credits should be denominated in
dollars. Previously in the draft, it talks about maybe they could be or it might be better to. So
this is my recommendation. I don't know how, I, I guess I'm just pointing out to you that this
language is more affirmative than a lot of the rest of this language which is kind of more
planning language. So, just be cognizant that this language as written is sending a pretty strong
definitive statement in this regard, not just could. So you could be watered down to could if you
want there. And then terms and transferability of source credits should be clearly established.
Establish clear and uniform standards for determining entitlements, reservations, and
verifications of water availability. Establish standards for well and other source location
requiring consideration of source and wellhead protection to ensure long term water quality;
source elevation and impacts on water system operation costs; proximity to existing water
system transmission lines; and the need to boost water to elevation of land developments. And
establish standards for integration of new sources with the DWS system: the need and role of the
new source in the Department of Water Supply long range system plans; the
functional/operational role of the new water source; variable and fixed operating costs; storage
and disinfection contract [sic] requirements; and design of new sources to Department of Water
Supply construction/engineering standards. So, that's a long list, but basically this is a list of
things that's offered as things that would have to be considered and put in standards, contract
standards for sources that are offered to the Water Department by developers. It's basically
saying there's a need for clarity here. And this is a similar type of recommendation here,
establish clear, meaningful criteria for determining availability of water and need for, for new
system supply resources. So the Department of Water Supply needs to have a clear method to
determine whether there are sufficient water resources and sufficient infrastructure to supply new
water demands. This is necessary for several reasons, including 1) the need to determine
verifications of sufficient water for new subdivisions, 2) the timing of need of new source
development and capital improvements in order to maintain reliable water service, and
3) implementing water allocation policies. And this would be, the specific recommendation
would be to commission a study or project to develop reasonable and useful system reliability
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standards, system capacity expansion criteria and methods to determine and express the status of
water availability for new water services.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Question?
MR. FREEDMAN: Then the next section...yeah, let's take, give me a breather and...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Hold on, hold on. One moment. There's a question, please.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. And, and I don't know if it's applicable at this point of your
discussion, but when, when you talk about new water sources, development and so forth and it, it
seems to project what upcoming projects or developments will need water. Will the need for
new water sources for Upcountry, is that taken up at a different part of the plan?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Freedman?
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, from, from a technical standpoint, I think that this wording refers to the
Central District System -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: --because it's in the Central District Plan.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: But in the draft of the Upcountry Plan, there's almost identical language.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: So one of the things that could be considered in the end, is that some of the things
that are being proposed district by district, you know, at the, could be moved to overall
Countywide policies.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: But I've put these in each one because -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: --we need to move forward with them.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. But is, is the Central Maui Water System considered a
source for Upcountry? Because East Maui water comes to Central and then goes Upcountry. So
where does the, the connection is made?
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MR. FREEDMAN: In terms of the DWS Water Districts -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --they're now considered separate. In other words, right now, Central meets its own
needs -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: --Upcountry meets its own needs. In both the Central and the Upcountry District
drafts, the, the, one of the strategies that was considered -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --was interconnection -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --and we're not proposing that except that if, for example, the Eastern, Eastern
Groundwater strategy were implemented, and then this is not the ditch water coming around but
this would be drilling wells up in the Haiku area.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: If that were to be done as a Central measure, then it would be clear that
interconnection would be much simpler.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: Because you'd already have undergone this vast expense of the pipe that goes all
the way out there. But that's not in the recommendations.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: Right. Now the question about the, the water now that comes from East Maui
supplies Upcountry, but it does not currently supply the Central District System.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Okay. So, so it goes the system as it exists comes from East
Maui and goes directly up to Upcountry?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes. The three major sources of water for Upcountry are the three water plant,
water treatment plants. And all of them use water that's diverted from streams that would be
considered East Maui streams -- 40 -
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --if you follow 'em all the way down the hill.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. Okay. Thank you -MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --for that information.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other questions? Okay. Continue, Mr. Freedman.
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. I think we're on the next section. Resource protection and restoration.
Actions, programs, and measures to protect and restore cultural watershed and groundwater
resources are essential components of Maui's Water Use and Development Plan. Watershed
protection and restoration. Healthy forests and soil in our watershed areas are essential to
maintain the healthy streams and groundwater aquifers that are the source of our water supplies.
These resources need protection and, in some places, substantial restoration. Healthy forests
invite and capture precipitation, retain water to replenish aquifers, maintain base flow in streams,
prevent soil erosion and flooding, and maintain stream water quality. And the action items there
are stated very generally, as policies: support watershed partnership agreements; support
reforestation programs; and implement a wellhead aquifer protection ordinance for each island.
Oh, I'm sorry that's a, I skipped a section. The next section is wellhead protection. And the
action item is to implement a wellhead aquifer protection ordinance for each island. I see a
question.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you, Chair. Mr. Freedman, by, is somewhere in the
narrative or wherever there's more information, is there any discussion about the issues that we
have Upcountry now with the, with the deer? You know, this is becoming a bigger problem
every day. In fact, we're going to be talking about it at the Kula Community Association on
Wednesday evening. Cattle company, all the ranches, you know, everybody's beginning to get
very, very concerned because it's becoming a real issue with our forests.
MR. FREEDMAN: Right. And I think...there is a discussion about this earlier. I think whenever we're
talking about watershed protection -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: --the, a lot of that is ungulate control -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
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MR. FREEDMAN: --just generally.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: By ungulates I mean all of our beloved animals -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --we love to hunt and everything that get up there and just tear the soil up. And so
fencing is one of the big control mechanisms there. There is some discussion of that, although
it's not extensive.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I didn't read it in watershed partnership agreements, unless we're going
to make an agreement with them to fence or catch the deer or reforestation. I mean, it could be
in there but it's very vague and I wondered if because of the prominence of it right now, it could
be something that we might want to talk about it. And if not, well, it's just not a big deal, but it is
a big deal, it's ruining our forests, as well as our ranches.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I think, Ms. Baisa, just this, this one, I, I know I've, I've looked over some
of the watershed protection plans that the different groups bring forward, the East Maui, West
Maui and they cover pretty extensive as far as fencing and, and they also talk about the County's
and the State's involvement in elimination or reduction of both feral pigs, deer, all the other,
rams, all the various entities are in the plan itself. I don't know if you've ever had time to go
over some of the plans that, that they have out right now.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I, my, the reason...I'm sorry, Mr. Chair. The, the reason I'm asking is
the language is specific, it talks about agreements, not plans. And I'm assuming these are
agreements that the County would make with these watershed partnership people like when we
give them funding.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And I see that as something very important, and if there's...
CHAIR VICTORINO: It's in the agreements.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It's in the agreements.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: If they're going to say in that agreement -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --that they're, we're going to work with them to control these whatever
they're called, they have a fancy name--what is it?--ungulates?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ungulants [sic].
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah. Then I'm okay with it. But I just want to be sure it's recognized
because it is in everybody's face right now. A lot of concern about it.
MR. FREEDMAN: And I'm putting a note down here for the Upcountry draft to -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: --to make some more specific recommendations.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. Go ahead, continue. Any other questions? Okay. Continue
please, Mr....
MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. Stream restoration. Healthy streams are essential to support Hawaii's
unique stream fauna, support riparian uses, and provide sufficient cool water necessary for
growing kalo, taro. Existing diversion from streams provide water for agricultural and municipal
uses. So the, the policy statements again, very simply stated: support appropriate amendment of
interim and/or permanent instream flow standards by the Water Commission; support programs
to protect and restore streams; and consider impacts on reliance on water from streams in County
land use determinations. Protection of cultural resources. The action items are, or the policy
statements are support stream restoration measures, consult with Burial Council and local
kuleana representatives regarding DWS actions, and abide by the State Water Code and other
applicable laws protecting traditional and customary practices and the rights and interests of
kuleana water users.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'm going to stop you right there.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You know, I think something else should be added to that in the area of...and,
and you say kuleana, but what about Native rights? I mean, Mr. Medeiros, maybe you can help
me little bit more with some, some, some language but I would, I would say kuleana interests is
not the only interests because there are other Hawaiian rights that are, are in the Constitution, if
I'm not, if I'm not mistaken.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I think that it's covering...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I think it's covering part of that by saying traditional and customary
practices.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You think that would be enough, Mr....
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Well, I, I don't know what the technical language -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --that'll come out of the Water Code or the Hawaii Constitution is,
but, yeah. I...if there is something else, yeah, it'd be very helpful.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Be, be...yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: But I, I'm not aware of anything right now.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Go ahead, Mr. Freedman. I'm sorry to interrupt. I just wanna, just
because I know this -MR. FREEDMAN: We did...
CHAIR VICTORINO: --comes up all the time. Yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, well, this came up in both the Water Advisory Committee context -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --and in testimony.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: And the advice that we got was to use the terminology, traditional and customary
practices. So this language actually replaces the words like traditional Hawaiian, I mean we had
other language in there, and the advice we got from the Hawaiian people who purported to
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represent Hawaiian community interests, was use traditional and customary practices and that's
why I've used it here. The reason we use kuleana, the word kuleana is because in the Water
Code -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --and in the deliberations of the Water Commission, kuleana water rights, kuleana
water uses has a specific meaning separate, separate in that in terms of the precedence of water
rights. So this was worded carefully to kind of accommodate what we heard in public testimony
as the right way to say it. We're open to any other suggestions too.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Unless otherwise, you know, we can continue. I, I...yes, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I agree with the Chair, you know, we've been getting a lot of
participation here recently from Native Hawaiian rights organizations. In fact, I believe on
Thursday, in the COW Committee, we're going to being talking, we're going to be...have an
informational panel -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --to help all of us understand all of this a little better. But you know, the
names are all confusing, however, if this is what is used normally in this context, well, I guess at
some point we could amend, Chair, before final adoption.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And I, and I, you know, or yeah. I mean, between first and second reading or
whatever, I mean I just want to make sure that whatever we put in, Mr. Freedman, is you know,
appropriate and then, you know -MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: --at a later date it doesn't...just like everything else we discussed today.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Excuse me, Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Ms. Willenbrink? I'm sorry. I didn't see you.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Perhaps you may want to make a reference to HRS 174C-101, Native Hawaiian
Water Rights.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Why don't we add that as part of that. After customary, I mean
traditional and customary practices and rights, then put...I'll, I'll leave, I'll you guys with the
grammatics [sic]. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah. Yeah.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: We'll leave you, but please add that, Mr. Freedman.
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, yeah. And, and, and I think that's very good. And I don't
want, I don't know if you want to reference it because it's kind of long, I mean, the Constitution
of the State of Hawaii, you know, this is a printout of it -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --and but it covers water rights just like the State Water Code. So
they, they have some descriptions about that in, in those two documents. Just, just for your
information.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. I mean, again, we can tweak this a little bit more but again, everybody
has the same -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --thing in mind that I have. It's just that whatever we put here, it, it'll be
applicable all around and not, not leave something out. Okay. I mean that's what we talked
about all day today so let's continue the trend.
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. I've added a cryptic note -CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, cryptic note. Thank you.
MR. FREEDMAN: --for the, what's coming up.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Go ahead.
MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. The next section--hey, we're getting there--Energy Efficiency and Energy
Production. Energy costs are the single largest expense of the Department. And the Department
is the largest aggregate customer of Maui Electric Company. Opportunities to use energy more
efficiently, manage the timing of electrical loads with Maui Electric, and generate electrical
energy can all benefit the County and DWS customers. Efficient use of energy by the
Department will reduce costs to the County and Department customers and reduce the impacts
associated with electrical power production. Cost effective energy efficiency measures are
consistent with all of the Water Use and Development Plan planning objectives. Managing the
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timing of electrical energy use, load management, can be a valuable resource to Maui Electric.
The Department can benefit by existing Maui Electric load management incentives and by, and
by negotiating benefits resulting from future power management protocols with Maui Electric.
The Department has several opportunities to produce renewable energy for its own use that
would reduce system costs. Renewable energy production opportunities are site specific due to
the nature and availability of renewable energy sources and proximity to the DWS system
electrical loads. Several specific opportunities for potential winds and hydroelectric generation
have been identified for the Upcountry District. Opportunities for the Central District will
depend on the location of future resource development. So, policies: establish DWS Energy
Resource Coordinator position, would be to establish a full time staff position to monitor,
investigate and implement energy efficiency programs, load management measures, and energy
generation opportunities; identify and implement energy efficiency opportunities; participate in
Public Benefit Fee Administrator energy efficiency programs and Maui Electric load
management programs. The Public Benefit Fee Administrator is our new third party Statewide
energy efficiency implemented that uses your, your money from your electric bills. So they're
now called Hawaii Energy. Invest in high efficiency equipment wherever cost effective; monitor
and optimize energy consumption of motor loads; establish and monitor baseline efficiency
metrics for pumping loads; measure and monitor actual operational motor loads for energy
diagnostics and optimization of equipment replacement; establish system operation protocols that
consider energy efficiency. It would be tabulate marginal operation costs for all system
resources. Determine operational protocols to minimize energy costs without compromising
system functionality; optimize power factor correction on all large motor loads; monitor balance
of electrical service three phase legs; and determine and install optimum power factor correction
capacitance for each large motor load. I gotta apologize. This gets a little detailed here, but
that's what you get when you hire an ex-energy wonk, you know, to come in and do your water
plan, right.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: ... (Laughter)...
MR. FREEDMAN: The next is identify and implement load management opportunities: review and, as
appropriate, amend MECO rate rider contracts; balance MECO rate incentives versus system
operation functionality; monitor and negotiate load management opportunities, especially electric
system transient management services; monitor MECO system needs and proposed measures to
incorporate increased wind generation on the Maui Electrical grid; develop DWS load
management protocols that are valuable to the MECO system; and negotiate for shared system
and economic benefits for load management services provided by DWS to MECO. And lastly,
identify and implement energy generation opportunities: monitor ongoing opportunities for cost
effective energy generation to serve DWS electrical loads.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Question, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead, Mr. Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. And, and maybe, I'm not sure if Mr. Freedman can answer
this, but maybe Director Eng can. Being that we're the most favorite and largest account with
MECO, do we get a break or a discount in rates for spending that much money at MECO?
Director Eng?
MR. ENG: Member Medeiros, you would think we would, wouldn't you? But we don't.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: We don't.
MR. ENG: We do take advantage of some rider arrangements which we can curtail load and get some
favorable rates due to that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So...and that's not negotiable? The rate?
MR. ENG: No. The rates are basically regulated by the PUC.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Well, as far as how much they can charge. But you can go under
what the PUC allows you to charge, you know. You can't go over it. So they won't negotiate
that?
MR. ENG: No. I don't think they're interested in doing that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. The last section is Water Allocation Policies. I think we've talked about
that.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: Do we need to--let's see--do we need to...you want me to read through this
language?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I think, I think we beat this horse to a . . . (inaudible).. .
MR. FREEDMAN: And remember now that, that this is now couched as a discussion.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: So this is not, you know...
CHAIR VICTORINO: And it's in here and I think we've discussed it. So...
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MR. FREEDMAN: Alright.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, Mr. Freedman.
MR. FREEDMAN: So I guess with those changes and with the little footnotes we have in there to move
some text around -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: --we have a proposal for this draft. And unless there are more questions about the
draft, I turn it back over to you and Mr. Kushi about how to proceed.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: The only other edit I would like to make, that I would note here, is that in the
appendix that's been added, there were three dates that say 2009 that need to be updated to 2010
to be consistent with the draft, and I would go ahead and do that. But other than that, I think as
marked up and as, as will be marked up based on the little notes we've made, I think we've got a
draft for a motion, whatever motion you're going to make
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Baisa, you have something you'd like to...oh, you was
shaking your head, so I thought you wanted to say something. Mr. Pontanilla, go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. Fast question for the Department. In, in regards to the energy
side. What is the average load, like say Kamaole Weir, you know, where you have your pumping
stations? What is the average load in electrical units?
MR. ENG: You know, Member Pontanilla, I'd have to get that information from my staff. If you can
specify and maybe just drop me an e-mail, I can get that to you.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Right now you, you do have generators up there, right?
MR. ENG: Yes. We have a standby generator, yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And the capacity of the generator?
MR. ENG: I don't really recall at this time.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Oh, okay. I'll, I'll send one...
MR. ENG: Okay. Appreciate that. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Any...yeah. Go ahead, Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Freedman, so as, as, as we finalize this
section, my understanding is your color code of green means that's new information put in and
the red is going to be deleted?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes. All the green language is underlined -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --for anybody who's looking at a black and white version, right?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: The, the green, the green and underlined section is added text.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Correct.
MR. FREEDMAN: The red is, with strikeout -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. FREEDMAN: --is deleted text and will not become a part of it. So I think the understanding I
have is that for, you know, if you were to approve this, then what I would provide for the next
reading would be a draft that has -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: A revised draft.
MR. FREEDMAN: --those changes taken into account. So the green stuff would be added, red stuff
would be taken out and the places where we've said we'd move some text around, it would, you
know ... (inaudible) ...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for that clarification. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Alright. Thank you. Any other discussion on the matter?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. It is the recommendation, with no further discussion, that I will entertain
a motion to recommend passage on first reading the proposed amended bill, A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE ADOPTING THE, AN UPDATE TO THE WATER USE AND DEVELOPMENT
PLAN FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY CENTRAL MAUI DISTRICT PLAN
and to file County Communication 10-119 and 10-120.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Chairman, I move that we accept your recommendation to move
forward A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING AN UPDATE TO THE WATER USE
AND DEVELOPMENT PLAN FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF THE WATER SUPPLY
CENTRAL MAUI DISTRICT PLAN, and the filing of the communication [sic].
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It's been moved by Vice-Chair Pontanilla and seconded by Member Medeiros.
Any further discussion? Yes, Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yeah. Mr., Mr. Chair, for housecleaning purposes -CHAIR VICTORINO: Sure.
MR. KUSHI: --what the Committee's doing is recommending the passage of the bill for first, first
reading. I would suggest that the bill be revised to, to where it, where it references Exhibit "1",
in quotations, revise that to Exhibit "A". And Mr. Freedman's new attachment would then be
called Exhibit "A" instead of "1", and the new attachment Exhibit "A" would be a final version
as explained to Member Medeiros. So that being the case, Mr. Chair, somebody following this
process -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
MR. KUSHI: --can understand that this Committee looked at Exhibit "1" on first, first reading and now
they going to pass out Exhibit "A".
CHAIR VICTORINO: So do I have to make a motion to amend that or can that be incorporated as a -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Nonsubstantive.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --nonsubstantive change or ... (inaudible) . ..
MR. KUSHI: Right. It's, it's a housecleaning matter.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
CHAIR VICTORINO: If, if there's no objections from the Committee, I will, I'll use that as a
housecleaning matter and if that's, that's okay, we'll incorporate those changes.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: SPK, DAM, MJM).
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Okay. In seeing no further discussion, all those in favor of the motion
signify by saying, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any opposed? Let the record show four "ayes"; three...no "nays"; and three
excused, Member Kaho`ohalahala, Member Mateo, and Member Molina.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Councilmembers
Baisa, and Medeiros.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Kaho`ohalahala, Mateo, and Molina.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of revised bill, and FILING of
communications.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ladies and gentlemen, thank you very, very much. Mr. Freedman, you've done
a yeoman's job, I thank you very, very much. I think we've learned a lot of lessons. It's kind of
like the, the General Plan -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: It's good.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --you know, we're learning as we went along and hopefully, when the next
version comes along, we'll even be better prepared. And again, we still, on Friday, just to remind
the Council Members, Friday, we still have to approve the extension because we will not get it
done by the December 1 st . Am I correct, Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: That's correct, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So, so, so don't get confused and then come Friday, you going say, wait, wait a
minute, I thought we passed it out? It is still not by December 1 St so we will have to extend and
then go from there. If there is no further discussion, we do have a Budget and Finance meeting
this afternoon at 1:30. Is that correct, Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yes, Chairman.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. So, with no further discussion, I will thank the Staff. I will thank the
Department heads that were here and Corporation Counsel, Mr. Freedman for your consultation,
Ms. Robbins for being here and staying the whole way through. And to all the Members, I say
thank you very much. The meeting of the Water Resource Committee, November 16, 2010 is
now adjourned. . . .(gavel). . .
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